KAMO Newsletter for February, 2018


Hello KAMO Members,

This is KAMO President Mark Walters with my part of the Monthly Newsletter.    On Monday, February 12th I met with 20 very enthusiastic people whose goal is to grow KAMO's "core membership". MY friends, I am confident that it is not a matter of IF this project will be a success but WHEN it will be a success.   We will be meeting again on the 2nd Monday in March and, like last month, it would be really cool if the we get the mutichapter representation that we just had.

Some ideas that I believe will happen.   A 10x20 foot billboard interstate 90/94, near New Lisbon.  Mike Brown has been very active with a blog on Lake-Links that is getting 900 hits a week and is so popular that it has four sponsors.  Linda Brodeur and Dawn Horacek are going to take over the KAMO Facebook page from Ben Gruber and have some real cool ideas, which will hopefully include every chapter participating.  There were many more ideas that I wll write about another time.

As I write this I believe the process of changing hosts  from Ad-Lit in Wisconsin Dells to Gathering Waters in LaCrosse is taking place.  Mike will be overseeing the website and Rose will be maintaining it.  I will have more clarity soon but this is a win, win situation and I want to thank Leah Herried for all of her help the last 18-months.      The bottom line on the website, IT IS GOING TO GET A LOT BETTER VERY SOON!

Also with the State Members and BOD meeting on March 24th being held at Meade Wildlife Center I need your votes for The Presidents Award.  This award goes to a KAMO member who you feel just has gone above and beyond over the last 12 months and we honor that person with a plaque.

In closing. Eleven years ago yesterday, I met with ten good people at the Rivers Edge Resort in Lake Delton, the night before I met with ten people in Florence at the WDNR Nature Center.  The Friday before that I met with eight people at The Backdoor Cafe in Ladysmith. I am proud to say that the last 90-days I have seen KAMO more active then at any other 90-day period in our history.

Thanks for all that you do.
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Mark

KAMO's Outdoor Tip of the Month,

There is currently a very natural form of an Easter Egg Hunt in nature that you can participate in for free.  That hunt is in the form of looking for shed antlers that have fallen off from our whitetail bucks over the last two months and now with the melting snow can be found on our forest and marsh floors.    Basically a hunt for a shed antlers is simply a walk where you are being observant and you can be rewarded with a deer's antler.

Trails and bedding areas are the best places to look and if you are into it you could easily train your dog to help by playing with an antler at home by both playing fetch with it in your yard and hiding it when your dog finds it.

Shed antler hunting is great for your health, kind of like a walk in the park and a really good way to teach a kid about nature and how it looks at the end of a long Wisconsin winter.


Submitted by Mark Walters

Second of a newspaper series as an introduction to KAMO.  The first was  What is KAMO?  The second one follows here, “KAMO Through the Eyes of a Mentor”:

Why would anyone want to be a KAMO Mentor?  Here are a few responses from a few of the Mentors interviewed.  Charmaine Johnson said, “Watching the kids discover the joy and wonder of nature opens my eyes up to new discoveries”.  Floyd Kahl stated, “Outdoor activities are so much fun with kids”.  Corwyn Blackwell says, “The opportunity to give back.  I was a boy scout and those adults taught me the love of the outdoors.  I want to pass that on”.

What is expected of a KAMO Mentor?  KAMO Mentors are at least 18 years old.  Potential Mentors provide information for a background check.  They read and follow KAMO policies.  KAMO annual Mentor dues are $15.00/yr for an individual and $25.00/yr for a couple.  These dues help cover the cost of liability insurance.   Attendance at monthly KAMO meetings is expected.  These meetings are held at Flambeau River Outfitters the first Monday of each month beginning at 7 p.m.  It is at these meetings Mentors plan and organize the monthly KAMO events.

How can I contribute to KAMO as a Mentor?  The best part of joining a group of adults who love the outdoors is sharing your passion and exploring and learning more about the passion of other Mentors.  Charmaine’s passion was kayaking, which KAMO has done with many kayaking events.  However, since joining KAMO , Charmaine has shot a turkey, caught fish through the ice and become certified in Hunter Safety!!!  Floyd’s passion was canoeing, again KAMO has done many canoe trip events.  However, he has also learned to enjoy ‘pudgy pies’, moonlight hikes and archery events!!  Corwyn’s passion is conservation.  As a new Mentor in the Indianhead KAMO Chapter he contributes conservation ideas into the 2018 event plans.  He looks forward to learning more about the skills and passions of other Mentors in the group.  This is the best part of being a KAMO Mentor…YOU have the OPPORTUNITY to not only share your passion but have an entire group of outdoor enthusiasts to help you organize an event to ‘pass your passion’ on to others!

What advice would you give to someone thinking of getting involved with KAMO?  Corwyn says, “Absolutely, it is so important.  You will get what you put into it but it has the potential for being one of the most rewarding things you can do.”  Floyd said, “Just do it!  Don’t put it off.  Seeing a kid get excited over a nice fish, shooting a bird, discovering the big dipper, there is nothing better!”  Charmaine states, “Come check it out.  You can start slow and join at your comfort level.  Not every event we do is for everyone.  You can be as involved as you want to be.  Try it out!  Maybe just start as an activity volunteer.”

Rusk County area Indianhead KAMO chapter will be hosting an open house, Tuesday, March 27th at the V.M.A. Center, 508 Summit Ave. in Ladysmith at 6:00 p.m.  A 20 minute presentation on KAMO will be given followed by questions.  Light snacks will be served.  Potential Mentors/Activity Volunteers, Parents and Youth are invited.

Next weeks feature:  KAMO through the eyes of the Youth.

Submitted by Donna Wishowski

No News from the Baraboo River Chapter this month.

News from the Coulee Chapter:
A group of six adults took 8 kids ice fishing at the Genoa Fish Hatchery on February 3rd. The fish were large and active. Mike took the fish home to clean and smoke. These smoked fish were brought to our sledding event  the following Saturday which was attended by 19 kids and 11 adults. The landowner heated a cabin on site, lit a fire, and helped cooked the frankfurters we served. He wants us back next year.

On Saturday, February 17th, a small group went to the Driftless Area Education Center near Lansing. This is a great facility and the riverside drive back and forth is one of the mid-west's most scenic. We also went to Horsfall's Variety in Lansing which everyone should see at least once.

This Saturday KAMO and the BBBS are hosting a gym day at the La Crosse Wellness Center and the following Sunday attend the Kids Fishing Tournament at the Lawrence Lake Marina.

A goal for us this year is to improve our communications with other groups such as the Friends of the Upper Mississippi (FUM), the Brice Prairie Conservation Association, and La Crosse County Conservation Alliance who have similar missions to ours and want to educate kids. We are sending someone to the next FUM meeting in hopes of jointly planning some activities and sharing volunteers back and forth. Our intern Colin and I met the other day and talked about the design of a public poster, a yard sign, and handbag.

Please visit and like our page under "Coulee KAMO" on Facebook. Also, please consider contributing pictures and narrative to the KAMO thread on the General Outdoor Discussion forum on the Lakelink site. I checked today and our blog has been visited 1800 times in the past week - nearly 70,000 times overall. Sooner or later, it is going to attract attention.

Submitted by Mike Brown
News from the Indianhead Chapter:

We had two ice fishing events in late January on Amacoy Lake, one with the Ladysmith Middle Schoolers, presenting an alternative to their ski day and one with the local Cub Scouts.  Fishing was reasonable.  We helped with the Fun on the Frozen Flambeau ice fishing for kids on February 17 with nary a bite in 3 hours; not a good way to introduce kids to fishing.

We will be advertising KAMO to the Rusk County Community during the month of March, including Donna’s 3 newspaper articles (See #2 above), radio interview during the morning of March 21, and a Networking meeting on March 27 with many other youth-related groups to include a pictoral history of our chapter.

We spent perhaps an hour discussing the proposed alcohol policies from the KAMO Committee on Bylaws, Policies, and Procedures.  I repeat the 2 suggested policies here for clarification:  
Submitted by Jim Kurz
No news this month from the Lake Wisconsin nor MarshPoint Chapters

News from the Meadow Valley Chapter:

Feb.14 meeting
We had 8 members present and 3 visitors                                                                                                    

Individual Mentoring:
 Aaron and Janine took 3 kids ice fishing.  Bob and Jody took 1 kid to Onalaska ice fishing.

Report on Baraboo meeting and membership recruitment: Shared ideas presented at the meeting, Billboard, more than hunting and fishing, KAMO story of the month from a kids perspective, Lake Link, family fun day and updating facebook page.

Calander of events: Ice fishing on Feb.24th at Aaron and Janine's, 8 to noon, may also be putting up duck houses and building blue bird houses. Maple syrup and tree grafting at Bob's on March 3. Learn to hunt training for turkey hunting on April 7. LTH weekend is April 14th and 15th. Shooting day will be on our regular meeting night in June at sportsman club.
State meeting is March 24.
Raffle drawing:1st: Charles McCauley  Remington .243  2nd: Roger Mortensen  Stoeger 12 GA 

3rd: Loren Laehn  .380 Pistol  4th: Rick Miotke  $50  5th: Melody Kramer  $50

Respectfully submitted by Bob Nicksic

News from the Northwoods Chapter:

Meeting held Feb 13th  Two new members present.

Northwoods held an ice fishing outing on Saturday, February 17th in conjunction with the pub that we use for our meetings. We had a dozen kids throughout the day enjoy fishing, lunch, an ice fishing pole and stocking cap giveaways. The fishing was fair but enough to keep everyone interested and enthused. And as an extra bonus, our KAMO group won the grand prize in the afternoon drawing...an envelope filled with gold doubloons.

No meeting in March, due to the state board meeting on the 24th.

Till April,

Mick Mlinar   Northwoods
